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New Life and Baptism 
 
On Sunday, April 23rd, we celebrated the baptism of my son, Rowan Fox McGlynn. Our Savior's and 
King of Kings (my wife Amanda's church in Oceanside) gathered together with the aid of technology to 
worship and celebrate Rowan's baptism with one another. During the baptismal liturgy, Amanda and I 
named our intention to have Rowan baptized, promised to raise him up to know God and the Scriptures, 
and to help him to experience Christ's body through the love of Christian community. 
 
In addition to the promises we made, Rowan's three godparents made similar promises to help Rowan 
know Godôs love. So too did the communities of King of Kings and Our Savior's. Together, we all agreed 
to help take part in Rowan's upbringing and faith formation. This is an important and serious thing which 
we do as part of each and every baptism we celebrate.  
 
In baptism, we take a preliminary step in the lifelong pursuit of living in response to God's love and care. 
We acknowledge what God has done for us- made sure there is nothing that can separate us from God, 
God's love, or the everlasting life known in relationship with God- and in doing so, we open ourselves up 
to God's continuing activity and guidance in our life, world, and relationships. Opened up to God's work, 
we are invited into the abundant life lived by a different set of rules. We abandon the narratives, rules and 
systems that try to convince people that they are not enough and their future is solely the product of their 
efforts, abilities and means. In baptism we are freed to live into the truth that we are enough, that the 
future is in God's hands, and that with the help of God and others we can take part in something amazing- 
the transformation of this world. 
 
We invite others into this freedom and remind ourselves of 
what we are freed for every time we celebrate the sacrament of 
Holy Baptism. We did this on April 23rd and we will continue 
to do this. We die to an old life that isolates us from others and 
we find new life in community, relationship, and truth.  
 
May you be reminded of this truth and this calling this month 
and always. Enjoy the pictures of Rowan's baptism. 
 
In Peace, 
 
Pastor Cole  
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Vernette Blumhorst  5/1 
Jill Murphy   5/1 
Shanna Rowe   5/1 
Peter Davies   5/3 
Liz Derdzinske  5/6 
Eric May   5/7 
Dave McKee   5/8 
Myla Pert   5/8 
Laura Rasor   5/9 
Bruce Quade   5/12 
Caroline Tully   5/12 
Roberta Wall   5/12 
Jeffrey Mills   5/14 
Alan Tsuma   5/14 
Vince Ammann  5/15 
Gay Bemoll   5/17 
Richard Scarfe   5/17 
Anna Berschauer  5/19 
Wendell Person  5/21 
Kim Lindholm   5/22 
Natal Vergara   5/23 
Tomas Vergara  5/23 
Bob Berschauer  5/26 
Bobby Guilliams  5/27 
Mike Heyes   5/30 

~ Birthdays ~  

 

May Birthdays, Anniversaries & More 

Michael & Marlene Fitzhugh  5/1 
Frank & Debbie Krogman  5/4 
Jerry & Debbie Cloninger  5/8 
Joel & Carol Hoffmeister  5/10 
Howard & Sally Sharp  5/18 
George & Rhonda Kings  5/22 
Bob & Loretta Cooper  5/25 
George & Lisa Ellis   5/27 
Alan & Norma Harkness  5/28 

~ Anniversaries ~ 

JUNE 11, 2023 | 9:30AM  
 

Please plan to be at the Annual Congregational 
Meeting on Sunday June 11th held following 
our 9:30am worship service. 

Ronald John Cadler  
July 18, 1942 - March 20, 2023  

LroÙP^sflo$pÙIrqebo^kÙ@ero`e 
Saturday, May 13, 2023 @ 2:00pm  

A reception will be held at the  
Cadler residence immediately  

following the service.  
 

In lieu of flowers the family has  
requested donations be made to:  

 

ASPCA - aspca.org or  

Our Savior's Lutheran Church  

¦FkÙilsfkdÙjbjlovÙlcÙOlkÙ@^aibo´Ù 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
May 28th is Pentecost Sunday 

9:30am  
 

Be sure to wear RED to worship 
on Sunday, May 28th to help us  
celebrate the day of Pentecost!  
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B 
lessings and peace to all of you! As we continue reflecting on our 
living baptism through the Easter season, we will soon have the 
celebration of the Ascension of our Lord, and the celebration of   

Pentecost this month.  
 
This past April was filled with many sermons and beautiful Maundy 
Thursday, Good Friday, and Easter services. I was so blessed to experience 
nine services and participate in most of them. I have begun my internship 
project which is a Eucharistic Ministry to our homebound congregations. If 
the spirit moves you and you want to find out more, please call the office, let 
pastor know, or call me. God calls us all to be his servants and use our gifts 
and talents to help others.  
 
Speaking of helping others, I invite you to participate in Laundry Love, 

which is the third Wednesday each month, make a trip to the orphanage in Mexico, use your voice as a reader 
at service, be a communion assistant, be an usheré.the list is infinite. I encourage you to ask God what and 
how you can serve him. A good friend of mine said to me the other day, ñI know I should and can do 
something more for God. I know I donôt want to be a deacon like Daneen, but I can be a beacon.ò Love her 
way of thinking:) Perhaps you can be a ñbeaconò for God in some way. Letôs talk! Let your light shine for 
others.  
 
May God continue to bless you. 
 
Yours in Christ, 
 
Daneen, Deacon Intern 

May 2023 
 

This year has gone by so fast! We have learned so much and have had so 
much fun! May is our last full month of the year. In May, the shape of the 
month is a diamond, the color of the month is black and the character trait is 
humility. I am looking forward to seeing how all the different age levels 
incorporate these themes in our curriculum.  

 

We have Preschool Sunday on Motherôs Day, May 14th. The students will be singing their songs they have 
been learning and new art for May will be displayed in the Sanctuary.  
 

Our 2023-2024 school year registration has been going well and we are excited to meet all our new friends 
joining us in the fall! 
 
We are still enrolling for our three Summer Camps:  

 

Week 1: June 12th - 16th 
Week 2: June 26th - 30th 
Week 3: August 7th - 11th 
Times: 8:00am - 12:00pm  

 
If you have any questions regarding enrollment  
for the fall or our summer camps, please email:  
a.rivas@oursaviorsschool.net 
 
Best Wishes - Amy Rivas, Preschool Director  

Preschool 
www.facebook.com/osls.sc   

 

 

mailto:a.rivas@oursaviorsschool.net
https://www.facebook.com/osls.sc
http://www.facebook.com/osls.sc
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ñYou give but little when you give of your possessions. It is when you give of yourself that you truly give.ò 
Kahlil Gibran 

 

Y  IKESéIôll probably get in trouble with the Church Council for the above quoteé Not really, but it is 
important to support our church with our money. John and I made a commitment when we married that we 

would tithe 10% of our income to the church and weôve been doing so for almost 33 years. 
 
But this is not a Stewardship article. At least not an article about fiscal stewardship. Every week, I look at the 
Weekly Messenger and put all the announcements on the PPT to be shared with our congregation on Sunday 
mornings. And every week I am amazed and, I must say, proud of all the ways our little church gives to the 
community. Here are just some of the ways that Our Saviorôs Lutheran Church, San Clemente is giving from 
this past weekôs Weekly Messenger:  
 

§ High School and Middle School Youth Group ï Bob Cooper and his Helpers will give the gift of 
fellowship, faith and fun to close to 25 young people. Most of these young people are not even from our 
congregational family. Our youth ministry is giving these young people a strong foundation in what it 
means to live as Godôs people. 

§ Our Saviorôs School ï From infants to almost school age, our school gives children, almost from the 
beginning of their lives, a foundation in faith. My children went to our school and are still faith filled 
young men. 

§ Laundry Soap Bottles- From trash to treasure, our church family is giving their empty laundry soap 
bottles, filled up with soap to our Mexico orphanage outreach. These children are given the gift of clean 
clothes. 

§ I hope you all made it to the Bell Bouquet concert presented by the San Clemente Community Handbell 
Choir ï Many talented ringers and singers gave their time and talents to present a beautiful concert to 
our community. And donations that were accepted at the concert were given to Family Assistance 
Ministries to further their outreach to those in need in San Clemente. 

§ New Eucharist Home Visit and Calls Program ï This new outreach ministry will allow Our Saviorôs 
members the opportunity to give their time to bring Holy Communion and friendly visits to our 
members who cannot get to church. I have been regularly visiting one of our shut-in church members 
and I can tell you that she gives me more than I give to her. 

§ Special Offerings on Sunday Mornings ï Just last Sunday, 4/30, we collected a special offering which 
allowed us to give to Habitat to Humanity. Our gifts, joined with those of others, allow people to have 
safe housing. 

So, I encourage you to give, give, GIVE!!!Whatever we choose to give, God has certainly given us 

much more. 
 
In His Service, 
 
Karen Skipper   
Director of Music 

 

 
 
 
 

May 2023 

 

Here is a 

thought from  

ñCoffee with Jesusò 

about givingé. 
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Youth and Childrenôs Page 

by Bob Cooper - Director of Youth and Childrenôs Ministries 

What Are We Doing Here? 

Continued on page 6 

What is happening with the youth here at  
Our Saviorôs, let me fill you in: 

 
Young Adults - The young adult ministry is mostly 
made up of former youth group students that now 
volunteer to assist and sometimes lead the younger 
groups during meeting time and events. This past 
month we did have an opportunity to go see one of 
our own in an MMA (Mixed Martial Arts) 
competition, it was great to see one of our former 
youth groupers getting hit with something besides the 
truth and a pool noodle! 
 

High School - The High School group, along with 
some great help from the middle school group, did a 
wonderful job with the Palm Sunday Pancake 
Breakfast. We also have been having a meaningful 
time of gathering not only weekly but also monthly 
with students from other congregations around 
Orange County during our self-titled LOCY 
(Lutheran Orange County Youth) events. We are 
currently preparing our group for the Western States 
Youth Gathering that takes place in July. 
 

Middle School - Ah, Middle School, the middle 
school group this year is, as always, full of energy 
and an occasional bad idea, but nothing too far out. 
This year the kids seem a little more focused, I 
wonder if coming out of a historic global pandemic 
has had an effect. We have a great time on 
Wednesday evenings and while our off-campus 
events are smaller in number than in past years, the 
energy of those present is wonderful. 
 

Kids Club (Upper Elementary) - Weôve recently 
had our first off campus event since Covid struck and 
it was great to see the kids and feel their energy as 
they literally bounced off the walls! 
 
All these youth events are great, and I feel they are 
important, but all of that pales in comparison to the 
REAL reason we are here, Word and Sacrament. On 
Maundy Thursday two young people from our 
congregation received their First Holy Communion. 
This is why it is important to come to worship, to 
bring your kids to worship, to be together in worship. 
You will not get a hug from another beloved child of 
God or receive the solid, tangible promise from God 
given in Holy Communion while sitting on the couch 
watching others worship on a screen, it is an ò in 

personò experience. Leading the communion classes 
and walking with these families during this process 
has had a profound effect on me as well. Now if you 
are simply unable to be physically present in 
worship, fear not, we will continue to live stream our 
services, but I think the words of one of my pastor 
friends to her daughter on the occasion of her first 
communion explains this beautifully. 
 
She writes: 
 

ñBlessed "First" Communion, dear Alexandra.  
 
In a world where beautiful and terrible things will 
happen to you, a promise is placed in your hands. A 
sacrament of seemingly simplistic means.  A thing to 
taste, smell, touch, and see. A promise that your 
worst days won't be held against you.  
 
That when you look at the parts of you that need to 
be refined and honed, you won't do it alone. This 
goes for the parts you want to shy away from, the 
ones you hide from others, the ones that keep you up 
at night.  Especially those. 
 
Placed in your hands is the promise that death and 
evil may breathe down your neck and utter all sorts 
of threats, but they will not have the final say. They 
will be very persuasive, dear daughter. They are 
especially overpowering when faced with a six-foot 
hole in the ground. But wheat and wine and Word 
will staunchly oppose and overpower them. Whether 
you are convinced or not, this promise will not 
desert you (Alas, my girl, it is not about how we feel 
at any given moment. This eternal promise is not 
fickle.) 
 
Placed in your hands is a mother's comfort. Because 
I can't protect you at all times. Because you will 
wander in the valley of the shadow of death, your 
enemies will arrive--yet still, you will be fed. The 
meal of life will nourish your body and soul. It will 
feed you to go out into the world and become a part 
of what you have dined on. Into your empty hands 
will be delivered the mystery of Christ, body and 
blood, in the most simple of elements. It will be 
something you will hold on to when the going gets 
tough and there are no answers. It will ring out, "I 
AM here." 
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May 3 - Wednesday 
§MSYG 6:30pm, YR 
May 7 - Sunday 
§HSYG 6:30pm , YR 
May 9 - Tuesday 
§Gilchrist House 6:00pm 
May 10 - Wednesday 
§MSYG 6:30pm, YR 
May 14 - Sunday 
§No HSYG Motherôs Day 
May 17 - Wednesday 
§MSYG 6:30pm, YR 
May 19 - Friday 
§HSYG Destination Unknown 
May 21 - Sunday 
§HSYG 6:30pm, YR 
May 24 - Wednesday 
§MSYG 6:30pm, YR 
May 28 - Sunday 
No HSYG - Memorial Weekend 
May 31 - Wednesday 
§MSYG 6:30pm, YR 

And that will be enough to get you through until we 
all feast at the banquet to come: saint, sinner, past, 
present, and future brought together at the last. 
 
Blessed "First" Communion Alexandra. One of 
many times when the love of Christ is broken, given, 
shed, and poured out. For you. For me. For a world 
in need of big promises that are fulfilled on a cosmic 
level.ò   - Rev. Renita Eidenschink 
 
Bob Cooper,  
Youth & Childrenôs Director 

Celebrating  
First Holy 

Communion 
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